OCT 25 2016



21 October 2016

Mayor Matt Brown in Council The Corporation of the City of London City Hall, 300 Dufferin Avenue London, Ontario N6B 1Z2

Your worship,

We appreciate Councillor Bill Armstrong taking time to brief the Vimy Branch (#145) of the Royal Canadian Legion with regards to plans for the re-naming of Mildred Barons Park to Vimy Ridge Park.

The Vimy Branch of the Legion supports initiatives that appropriately commemorate the heroic actions of more than 15,000 Canadians on the morning of April 9, 2017; and the heavy cost of victory whereas 3,598 Canadians were killed and another 7,000 wounded.

Lest we forget,

Brian N. Harris, LCol (retd)

President

√ Cc: Councillor Bill Armstrong

